OCTOBER 28, 2013 MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by Commander Foote at 1900 Hrs. The following were present, representing a quorum:

David Freeman 

Pat Oatman

Gordon Dunow 

Mike Carpenter

Ron Honea

Ray Honea

Dave Shively

Jack Youngs

Bruce Irving

Susan Barnett

Larre' Robertson

Doug Foote

Will Dugan

John Frost

Ira Smith

Arnold Burr

Norm Appell

Gerald E Fine - Post 2

The POW/MIA ceremony was performed by Bruce Irving and Jack Youngs.

The Commander advised that the minutes of the previous meeting are posted at the Post website and copies are present at this meeting. A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as posted. The vote was unanimous in favor.

Old Business

Committee Reports

Finance

The finance Officer reported that we have $5729.06 in the Syringa Bank checking account ant $1000.00 in the savings account. Checks for the monthly donation to Wounded Warriors and Comfort Warriors have not been sent yet.

Youth

Jack Youngs reported on the Oratorical contest and mentioned the recent Legion Baseball reception where team players were awarded certificates for their participation. Jack also mentioned Boys State. A copy of his report is attached below the minutes.

Adjutant's Report

The Adjutant reported that an emergency Post meeting was called on 19 October 2013 to discuss and vote on a raffle to benefit District 3. The meeting was necessary to determine if Post 39 could hold such a raffle, as the raffle would begin on 26 October at the District Conference. It is necessary for the Post to conduct the raffle, as the District is only a service vehicle for the Posts and is not a 501c3 tax exempt organization. A vote was taken to conduct the raffle. The members present voted unanimously in favor of the raffle. Minutes of that meeting will be provided.

The Adjutant also said that at the District Conference on 26 October, members were informed that information has been received from National Headquarters that the IRS is auditing Legion Posts as well as Posts from other Veterans' organizations. One of the things they are checking as whether or not the Post has on file a copy of the DD 214 for each member. If the Post is not in compliance, the IRS is leveling a fine of $1000.00 per day for each day the Post is not in compliance. One Post in Pennsylvania was fined $130,000.00. Another Post was fined over $20,000.00. Each DD 214 must show the name, dates of service (as required by the organization, ie: during the time of enumerated conflicts) and type of discharge (Honorable). Members of Post 39 need to immediately provide the Adjutant with a copy of their DD 214.

A question was asked as to how current military personnel can show proof of service if they do not have a DD 214. It was suggested that a copy of their current ID card would suffice. Larre' Robertson advised that to copy a military ID card is a felony. The Commander advised that he will check and advise the Post regarding this issue.

New Business

Bruce Irving reported that The Sons of the American Legion (SAL) Squadron for the Post is nearing the 15 required members. He has dues paid by 5 or 6 individuals. Bruce also made a proposal that the Post annually pay the dues of any WWII member who is a member of the Post. A motion was made and seconded. The vote was unanimous in favor.

Bruce Irving also mentioned that there is a member of the Post who has lost his job due to cuts, and has no funds. He requested that the Post pay the 2014 dues for that individual, whose name will be revealed to the Adjutant. There was a motion and second to pay the dues of this member for 2014. The vote was unanimous in favor.

Jack Youngs said that it would be great public relations for the Post if we gave certificates and medals to two outstanding graduates from Middleton Middle School, Middleton High School and Notus High School. This would only happen if the school agreed to participate. The recipients would be selected by teachers and awards given at an assembly. A motion was made and seconded to approve the project for all three schools, if allowed by the school, and provide up to $125.00 to fund it. The vote was unanimous in favor. 

It was suggested that the Post get involved in working with the PTA in our schools.

The Commander advised that the December meeting will be held at the Trolley House on 16 December, along with a potluck Christmas dinner.

An award was given to Pat Oatman for his exemplary Honor Guard service from 2008 to the present.

A prayer was said for Remie Van Paepeghen, Harold Ward and Eugene Barnard. The memorial transfer to the Post Everlasting was read for all three.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

Split the Pot $25.00 was won by Susan Barnett. She donated her half back to the Post.

Respectfully Submitted

David Freeman

Adjutant

The next meeting will be at Sunrise Cafe' on November 25. 

JACK YOUNGS' REPORT - OCTOBER 28, 2013 

1.
I would like to say that Boy's State was held from 9 - 15 June 2013. This was the first time I went and I wasn't there for the whole week but I can tell you it was incredible. You have the brightest of the Bright and extremely talented young men going to Gem Boy's State. There is no way I can put this experience into words, it is a program that needs to be attended and experienced by all Legionnaires. My advice with this program is look at volunteering to go for the 2014 Session. There is "ALWAYS ROOM FOR VOLUNTEERS". Here are the names of the young men selected to go to Boy's Nation: Josh Seideman, Michael Chen and the alternate was Andrew Welker.

2.
2014's Oratorical Contests places, dates and times are as follows: Post Contests will need to be done on or before 18 January 2014 and submit their winners to me by the following day, District Oratorical Contest will be held 25 January 2014 at 1100 at Meridian, Lloyd E. Hutcheson Post 113, Area Contest will be held 01 February 2014 at 1300 at Nampa, Joseph H. Murray Post 18. There will be more information to follow about doing lunch at the Post. The Department Contest will be held 15 February 2014 in Salmon, Id. at the Salmon City Center.

3.
Addresses are as follows: 

Meridian Post 113 -22 West Broadway, Meridian, Id. 83642. It is right behind the new Meridian City Hall. 

Nampa Post 18 -1502 2nd St. South, Nampa, Id. 83653.

4.
I will be sending out letters for the following positions: 

Judges - 5+2 alternates per District and Area Contests.

Tabulators - 3+1 alternate per District and Area Contests.

Timekeepers - 2+1 alternate per District and Area Contests.

If anyone is interested in a position please let me know it would make the process easier. I am leaving it up to the Host Posts to provide the Escorts and Ushers.

5.
I would like to see if it is possible for Middleton post 39 to talk to the School Counselors at both the Middle and High school for the Teachers to choose a boy and girl from the graduating classes to receive the American Legion School award to be presented by the Post during their Graduation. 

Respectfully submitted,

Jack Youngs 

2nd Vice Commander 

Middleton, Post 39
